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From the Vermont State Deputy

“God will love you, of course, even though you do not love him, but 
remember if you give him only half your heart, he can make you only 
fifty percent happy.”

- Blessed Bishop Fulton Sheen

Worthy Brothers,

I hope your Lenten season is going fine!
Here are my reflections going into March
1. Anchor Award: 
 This is the memo I sent our GK's a few weeks ago:
Please send your nominations to our State Secretary Chris Poirier (cpfixit@comcast.net) by March 20.
 Typically, the nominations are a typed page or two on the candidates accomplishments (could be 
over several years, this is not just a fraternal year only accomplishment) and on why you/council are 
nominating the candidate.

mailto:cpfixit@comcast.net


Also, a few letters of testimony/recommendation are great, and any other 'media' such as news 
clippings, bulletins, etc that demonstrate some of the wonderful things your nominee has done.    This 
is our top award at the State Jurisdiction level and we're very proud to award it!

 The nominee may be male or female, Knight of Columbus or NON Knight of Columbus. They need to 
be a resident of Vermont.

Our Anchor Award Policy is #20 which states:

ANCHOR AWARD
The Vermont State Council, Knights of Columbus annually sponsors the Anchor Award to honor 
someone whom it deems worthy. The recipient shall not be limited to the clergy or to gender, but shall 
be someone who has truly given of himself or herself for the betterment of mankind, which is for the 
glory of God, and our Holy Mother Church.
Nominations for this Award shall be submitted from the membership at large through their Councils. 
These nominations shall be submitted to the State Secretary together with a summary outlining the 
qualifications and background of the individual no later than March 20th.

  

2.  126th State Convention 4/26 – 4/28 at StoweFlake Mountain Resort.
Councils should be identifying (voting) on their delegates (2) and alternates (2).  The convention is a 
great opportunity to meet your fellow Knights from across the state and enjoy a few days of Catholic 
Fraternity.  Our Ladies Program this year will feature Mary Beerworth from the VT Right to Life and will 
take place on Saturday morning during the business meeting morning session (around 9am) and our 
guest speak for Saturday evening will be Ellen Kane from Vermont Catholic Charities.  The State 
Secretary Chris Poirier and the Convention committee from District 5 are excited to once again 
sponsor the Convention.  Monsignor McDevitt will co-celebrate Mass on Saturday which will be at 
Blessed Sacrament Church in Stowe.   At the time of this writing I do not know who our Supreme guest 
will be.

3.  KofC LEADERSHIP Opportunities. (Repeat Message since December)  
We have many opportunities for volunteer leaders and I greatly encourage and pray for more Men to 
step up.   If there is interest, just let myself or our State Secretary know... or if at the council level, let 
your council GK or Advocate know of where your interest lies.  Brothers, we really need the help and 
support for those of us willing to do a little more (or a lot more) and take on these leadership positions 
now and in the future!

Council Officers
District Deputies
District Wardens (assistant to DD)
State Officers
State Program Chairs
Assistant State Program Chairs



4.  Council Forms:  
Each council is required to submit their Form 1728 – Annual Survey of Fraternal Activity.  Please 
complete if you have not done so... this is something the Grand Knight needs to complete (or delegate).  
Also, council Audits are due.
5.  Congratulations to Council 399 St. Monica's Council in Barre on the celebration of their 125th 

Council Anniversary.  They held a wonderful Mass and Reception at St. Monica's Church on 2/4/24.
6.  Key Dates:
State Free Throw Contest – Bristol  3/23/24
4th Degree Ceremony – Rutland 4/13/24.   Let our State District Master – David Ely Sr know if you have 

any questions.

126th State Convention – Stowe Flake Resort 4/26-4/28/24

Vivat Jesus!
Jim Michael (VT SD)

Vermont Catholic Men’s Conference

This year’s Vermont Catholic Men’s Conference 
theme is “Band of Brothers.”
To be held on March 16, 2024
Location will be Our Lady of Angels Church, 
Randolph, VT
The Keynote speaker will be Deacon R J 
Dourney.
Registration Fee: Adults over 18: $30 / College 
Students: $15 / Young Adults 18 and under: 
Free with a paid accompanying adult.
For more information contact Deacon Armand 
Auclair at: aauclair@vermontcatholic.org

mailto:aauclair@vermontcatholic.org


Brothers, 
Here we are in the season of Lent. Let us do something a little difficult, as a fast or form 
or almsgiving. We challenge ourselves with Lenten practices not for the pride of 
accomplishing anything personally, but for the final goal of love of God… and love of 
neighbor. Before we know it, Easter will be here.
In the Easter season the Church reads joyfully from the Acts of the Apostles. Such is our 
liturgical tradition. 

I’m very happy to say that my video series for Eucharistic Reflections on the Acts of the 
Apostles had been completed! The YouTube playlist contains all the videos, and now 
also I have posted the list on my blog: https://ubipetrusvt.com/

May Jesus and Mary shower is with graces at this time.
In Christ with Mary,
Fr. Timothy Naples

https://ubipetrusvt.com/


Condolences & Prayers
For our Brother Knight

Who passed away last month

Entrusted to the care of Mary, the Mother of God, we carry the Rosary as 

the sign of our dedication to her and to her Son. Confident in her motherly 

love for us all, we entrust the soul of our brother Knights to her, that she 

may present him to her Son.

This Photo by Unknown Author is licensed under 

https://epitemnein-epitomic.blogspot.com/2012/12/the-christian-cross-and-discipline.html


Worthy Grand Knights and Financial Secretaries,

The 126th State Convention is right-around-the-corner and now is the time to 

conduct a concerted effort to solicit advertising purchases from 

our parishes, friends and local businesses.

Ad purchases can help defray some of the convention expenses, so the profits 

help support the delegates who attend.

Please use the attached letter/advertising order form as a guide when 

soliciting ad sales. The letter will help inform the recipient about our 

organization, what we do to serve others, and why they should support us by 

purchasing an ad in our convention booklet. The ad order form is integrated 

into the letter so it should be separated from the page so the patron can 

keep the letter as a receipt.

Grand Knight Valdemar Garibay of St. Albans Council #297 has graciously 

volunteered to be our Convention Advertising Manager so all ad sales 

information and monies should be sent to him at Council 297, P.O. Box 344, 

St. Albans, Vermont 05478. These details are also included in the attached 

letter/ad order form.

Here are some advertising sales best-practices:

1. Sell face-to-face whenever possible. Make your appeal personal & 

relevant reflecting the values of the K of C.

2.  Use your ad sales process as an opportunity to showcase who we are 

and all the good things we do for others.

3. Thoroughly read & complete the advertising order form. Logos and ad 

designs may be also be emailed.

4. Keep track of the money/checks so all the dollars add up properly.

Please feel free to reach-out to me by phone, text or email if you have any 

questions.

God bless and good selling!

Chris

CHRISTOPHER J. POIRIER

State Secretary - Vermont K of C

126th Convention Committee Chairman

802.734.8887

cpfixit@comcast.net

mailto:cpfixit@comcast.net




TO: State Deputies, State Secretaries, District Deputies, Grand Knights, 

Financial Secretaries, Faithful Navigators and Faithful Comptrollers in the 

United States

FROM: Knights of Columbus Legal Department

DATE: February 2024

RE: 2023 Tax Information for KofC Councils, Assemblies, & Chapters

This notice is to remind councils, assemblies, and chapters in the United States of their legal obligation
to file an IRS Form 990 (informational tax return) for the 2023 tax year, and to provide detailed
instructions on how to comply with this obligation.

The Knights of Columbus, including all subordinate councils, assemblies, and chapters (collectively
referred to as councils), is a tax-exempt organization, recognized by the Internal Revenue Service as a
fraternal benefit society under Section 501(c)(8) of the Internal Revenue Code. This tax-exempt status
requires each council to file an annual Form 990 with the IRS.

Councils reporting gross receipts of $50,000 or less with less than $200,000 in assets may comply with
their obligation by filing the Form 990-N electronic postcard (also known as the e-Postcard). Councils
reporting gross receipts of more than $50,000 and less than $200,000 with total assets of less than
$500,000 must file the Form 990-EZ. Councils with gross receipts of $200,000 or more and total assets
of $500,000 or more must file the Form 990.

REMINDER

The IRS requires electronic filing for all tax-exempt organizations, regardless of which form they

use. The online filing system, also known as “E-Services”, requires all new users to register or sign

in with LOGIN.GOV or ID.me, the current IRS credential service providers.

There are two ways to access the Form 990-N Electronic Filing system: (1) Sign in with your active

IRS username; or (2) Sign in/create an account with LOGIN.GOV or ID.me. Form 990-N filers who

have an existing IRS username and register for a new Login.gov or ID.me account must use the

email address associated with their IRS account. Refer to User Guide for the IRS Form 990-N

Electronic Filing System. Instructions are available on the IRS website, links to which are in

the Where to File section, below.

Deadline to file annual return (all forms)

Each council must file its own tax return; there is no group or consolidated Form 990 filing. The returns must

be filed by the fifteenth day of the fifth month following the end of the council’s annual accounting period. For

example, if a council’s accounting period ends December 31, it must file a tax return by May 15 of the

following year; if a council’s accounting period ends June 30, it must file a tax return by November 15. Please

note that the IRS assigns the accounting period to each council based on its Employer Identification

Number (EIN). The IRS will not notify the council of the accounting period. To determine the accounting

period assigned to your council’s EIN, sign into the IRS system with your user ID and password. For most

councils, the assigned accounting period corresponds to the calendar year.

http://login.gov/
https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001JAVRsErW4xI5P4RKmuaGFScOSisMclO1vlUPjAs4YkPnHc6NvSHgixhEqvqCM-HkyVpxT-UL4UG6vNSvp6_EN-YkoieEZNVV1vGlnRcUInGfRLthN4uHU6vDylA6J4OdnyrdDYJuHeo=&c=fnPUt3yemJMYMHqlsyuupxViM681YwjK1Y_GrefAbhfbnObiO-2mpg==&ch=mKyJIAA0Qi4ZrMtP6-q4I5yIP0JqkH2oDhYy8wGCUoUsYFJEpWVpJg==
https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001JAVRsErW4xI5P4RKmuaGFScOSisMclO1vlUPjAs4YkPnHc6NvSHgixhEqvqCM-HkN7-CdpZkoJd3utwebS5qNXdkPNvLzu9GhdtSYMAZKs7QQyfwWoSySvymWTV4DKt57XKynjs0DWg=&c=fnPUt3yemJMYMHqlsyuupxViM681YwjK1Y_GrefAbhfbnObiO-2mpg==&ch=mKyJIAA0Qi4ZrMtP6-q4I5yIP0JqkH2oDhYy8wGCUoUsYFJEpWVpJg==


Need more time to file a Form 990?

Although the IRS does not grant extensions for filing the Form 990-N (e-Postcard), the IRS will accept late filings 

if the tax return is received within three years of the due date. While the IRS will accept late filings of Form 990-N 

(e-Postcard), please note that filing late, even within a three-year period, is still considered a missed filing by the 

IRS and may trigger a revocation of a council's tax-exempt status if for three consecutive years the council files 

late or fails to file a return. The IRS does grant extensions to organizations filing Forms 990-EZ and 990. If a 

council needs more time to file the Form 990-EZ or 990, it must request an extension by the due date of the 

return for which it is requesting an extension. Federal law imposes a penalty for late or incomplete filings. If an 

organization fails to file a required return by the due date (including any extension of time), it must pay a penalty 

of $20 a day for each day the return is late. In general, the maximum penalty for any late return is the lesser of 

$11,000 or five percent of the organization’s gross receipts for the year. In order to request an extension, 

councils must submit Form 8868, which is available on the IRS website: http://www.irs.gov/pub/irs-

pdf/f8868.pdf. For councils reporting gross receipts of more than $50,000, we recommend using a qualified tax 

professional to file Form 8868.

Where to file

•Form 990-N (e-Postcard)

The Form 990-N (e-Postcard) must be filed online.

The User Guide for the IRS Form 990-N Electronic Filing System is available here: USER GUIDE Form 990-N (e-

Postcard)

The Form 990 e-Postcard Electronic Filing System is available here: CLICK HERE TO FILE Form 990-N (e-

Postcard)

The Knights of Columbus Form 990-N e-Postcard filing instructions are located on Officers Online (go to Officers’ 

Desk Reference, Tax Issues, #6 Federal Tax Returns). For your convenience, here is a pdf version of the 

instructions.

If you use the above link to file the Form 990N (e-Postcard) there is no filing fee, as it connects directly to IRS.gov.

•Forms 990-EZ and 990

Forms 990-EZ and 990 must be filed online. The IRS website provides instructions for electronic filing of Forms 

990-EZ and 990: https://www.irs.gov/charities-non-profits/current-form-990-series-forms-and-instructions

Any council reporting gross receipts of more than $50,000 is strongly urged to consider using a qualified tax 

professional to prepare and file its tax return.

PRACTICE TIPS:

•When filing, bear in mind that text fields cannot exceed 35 characters and must contain only numeric, alpha or 

hyphen charters. Periods, slashes and so on will cause filing errors.

•At the top of the Form 990-EZ and Form 990, enter the Knights of Columbus group number (0188), tax exempt 

status (Section 501(c)(8)), and form of organization (Association). You may find e-filing instructions for the Form 990-

N e-Postcard here: https://www.irs.gov/e-file-providers/e-file-for-charities-and-non-profits

https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001JAVRsErW4xI5P4RKmuaGFScOSisMclO1vlUPjAs4YkPnHc6NvSHgixMJw0ko8PjIQgb2q1wDhoMY8BaPziskK4aEXYAwV8yLosbo7x82sO_9u3Hb_SxK7SRkN2o-Rh8kK5UaSQzS9-kOewlqozkBmefE8U9314qZEMi0uK5ogkxnzvMqIxHEN85jp0q8oYcdqA8zSKirf7XOdQdJoUzHVvn7g6JZrcZoba8Qfx7VsRdTn-JKIgcHbAf8E-dvfpwDbZBfepVG1KQc9ZOsWxmAh6A1fgzb86V3ItmMO6IoLlRz6Hzom4dWZ-SkcFndu3rhKWpgQNwJ1TGhVCpEIS0he5x8WFfOJbPFlT400BQlt4AIZX2TXGneOCHtFGZIp44MU07YPrSm1OpcRC2WllUEI8QV5DY3jZTqrK0gTW9uNTvMI98V2uVDUc6yR0lAE8tHaXlXz3lcCd4WxQK73a0piRxAWKpcyt-M8HzJXuhcgp1QF6FfkvOvDfnwudDNSYHlpAKBWZ_8ZakCjSdkcaIw6QLnLSRHlPKZAlUYm4S913x7T_gDEt8hCpoZ9CFYxhBDcmpgZbk-Q7BINbKxX4O_R_g-zm8h2jLi3-q5LjylzhN09IaxrgmMZ8s9w-h7o3hm5ej2eYJ0dBaqJ0H8H-T26f5EfebRf-CRinq33zrb9VQ9mGvh8sbAGU8mXwxsrDsn_d4GHie1QB3ruurxymTUUeOxF818I6Wh&c=fnPUt3yemJMYMHqlsyuupxViM681YwjK1Y_GrefAbhfbnObiO-2mpg==&ch=mKyJIAA0Qi4ZrMtP6-q4I5yIP0JqkH2oDhYy8wGCUoUsYFJEpWVpJg==
https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001JAVRsErW4xI5P4RKmuaGFScOSisMclO1vlUPjAs4YkPnHc6NvSHgixMJw0ko8PjIQgb2q1wDhoMY8BaPziskK4aEXYAwV8yLosbo7x82sO_9u3Hb_SxK7SRkN2o-Rh8kK5UaSQzS9-kOewlqozkBmefE8U9314qZEMi0uK5ogkxnzvMqIxHEN85jp0q8oYcdqA8zSKirf7XOdQdJoUzHVvn7g6JZrcZoba8Qfx7VsRdTn-JKIgcHbAf8E-dvfpwDbZBfepVG1KQc9ZOsWxmAh6A1fgzb86V3ItmMO6IoLlRz6Hzom4dWZ-SkcFndu3rhKWpgQNwJ1TGhVCpEIS0he5x8WFfOJbPFlT400BQlt4AIZX2TXGneOCHtFGZIp44MU07YPrSm1OpcRC2WllUEI8QV5DY3jZTqrK0gTW9uNTvMI98V2uVDUc6yR0lAE8tHaXlXz3lcCd4WxQK73a0piRxAWKpcyt-M8HzJXuhcgp1QF6FfkvOvDfnwudDNSYHlpAKBWZ_8ZakCjSdkcaIw6QLnLSRHlPKZAlUYm4S913x7T_gDEt8hCpoZ9CFYxhBDcmpgZbk-Q7BINbKxX4O_R_g-zm8h2jLi3-q5LjylzhN09IaxrgmMZ8s9w-h7o3hm5ej2eYJ0dBaqJ0H8H-T26f5EfebRf-CRinq33zrb9VQ9mGvh8sbAGU8mXwxsrDsn_d4GHie1QB3ruurxymTUUeOxF818I6Wh&c=fnPUt3yemJMYMHqlsyuupxViM681YwjK1Y_GrefAbhfbnObiO-2mpg==&ch=mKyJIAA0Qi4ZrMtP6-q4I5yIP0JqkH2oDhYy8wGCUoUsYFJEpWVpJg==
https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001JAVRsErW4xI5P4RKmuaGFScOSisMclO1vlUPjAs4YkPnHc6NvSHgixMJw0ko8PjI64r6zah2QZxCut_jY4dKydLTVpbjPxZi5lu2VMHElIpfick-sM8_XLUADfQ6lkc5rNOs-qAgQncZDVgieP7FPlpElaewNX_lTfhOqg2EKx-fEFsfsxlJtVKFf-tg_7rbiKR2amZ8srQ7DLYryzSU2uaVK2pk652vdot3vfTKpXZ2Ks8feV5QfPX2s1b4PC5fkCw0-ZZZI7S74zZ5KFnscvdUhlptu4KWYxfczy6sjOUoIbLWUmaCWoOqxg-lRapezeZWp-ccyNoPgqHrAcr6rinV5tmR3rgPZQDhcUTVf1fTZpQN1Cfd4hqWsXs4cQt0NwxtLbt-4aP9taOjM2nDuPn9sh7XEwYKN3fAxLcXxpteGTav_J0cxj758YTXlrdoMFcGLABd3MZS6pZl8OO_SvN-g90TgiTSzro0JBwVaHf2tsBanVkkR7m3UN7qN8G8p3mkq0AtGkQRosQBOM93Prp9RrsDFiGl8FumweFBwX_3EPgzIK9hO4DeVrU0TvFM8XYzVIUTzIs_d6WsqZDgEuQDIujXkKIp6-9FyBxXM9FAiK-5o2rZFWrQ22hjv1sYGaleIfwE_XdtMRF1jpOdCrfq0loxP8kM9DKf9xRrs_0xUZMyjWNrGLW2cCjkeAo8vgQTsJHm4OrN3MWC90wvjA==&c=fnPUt3yemJMYMHqlsyuupxViM681YwjK1Y_GrefAbhfbnObiO-2mpg==&ch=mKyJIAA0Qi4ZrMtP6-q4I5yIP0JqkH2oDhYy8wGCUoUsYFJEpWVpJg==
https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001JAVRsErW4xI5P4RKmuaGFScOSisMclO1vlUPjAs4YkPnHc6NvSHgixMJw0ko8PjI64r6zah2QZxCut_jY4dKydLTVpbjPxZi5lu2VMHElIpfick-sM8_XLUADfQ6lkc5rNOs-qAgQncZDVgieP7FPlpElaewNX_lTfhOqg2EKx-fEFsfsxlJtVKFf-tg_7rbiKR2amZ8srQ7DLYryzSU2uaVK2pk652vdot3vfTKpXZ2Ks8feV5QfPX2s1b4PC5fkCw0-ZZZI7S74zZ5KFnscvdUhlptu4KWYxfczy6sjOUoIbLWUmaCWoOqxg-lRapezeZWp-ccyNoPgqHrAcr6rinV5tmR3rgPZQDhcUTVf1fTZpQN1Cfd4hqWsXs4cQt0NwxtLbt-4aP9taOjM2nDuPn9sh7XEwYKN3fAxLcXxpteGTav_J0cxj758YTXlrdoMFcGLABd3MZS6pZl8OO_SvN-g90TgiTSzro0JBwVaHf2tsBanVkkR7m3UN7qN8G8p3mkq0AtGkQRosQBOM93Prp9RrsDFiGl8FumweFBwX_3EPgzIK9hO4DeVrU0TvFM8XYzVIUTzIs_d6WsqZDgEuQDIujXkKIp6-9FyBxXM9FAiK-5o2rZFWrQ22hjv1sYGaleIfwE_XdtMRF1jpOdCrfq0loxP8kM9DKf9xRrs_0xUZMyjWNrGLW2cCjkeAo8vgQTsJHm4OrN3MWC90wvjA==&c=fnPUt3yemJMYMHqlsyuupxViM681YwjK1Y_GrefAbhfbnObiO-2mpg==&ch=mKyJIAA0Qi4ZrMtP6-q4I5yIP0JqkH2oDhYy8wGCUoUsYFJEpWVpJg==
https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001JAVRsErW4xI5P4RKmuaGFScOSisMclO1vlUPjAs4YkPnHc6NvSHgi9G6ZMlJ9MecQx7FMgX2ZtKMVdPMjPqRHZbN7Ys7WVr8QQ8lN731vUsJOrwgOkKUFn1WkZYyf-XuqsaS-xdoiZbb70PB4YDEoWEaQD5VQmGt7db_pYELROfRUrp1BUgu_45FhRhQrV2B9RNel1FIOiWX_uQ5a75VwnLiwY3ZzXNJ_tffNfIBm75YK5mnp19Rov3LwhDkHVXb19pRtllIth6E1J67BFnGQFvrFxwFqGdY&c=fnPUt3yemJMYMHqlsyuupxViM681YwjK1Y_GrefAbhfbnObiO-2mpg==&ch=mKyJIAA0Qi4ZrMtP6-q4I5yIP0JqkH2oDhYy8wGCUoUsYFJEpWVpJg==
https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001JAVRsErW4xI5P4RKmuaGFScOSisMclO1vlUPjAs4YkPnHc6NvSHgi9G6ZMlJ9MecQx7FMgX2ZtKMVdPMjPqRHZbN7Ys7WVr8QQ8lN731vUsJOrwgOkKUFn1WkZYyf-XuqsaS-xdoiZbb70PB4YDEoWEaQD5VQmGt7db_pYELROfRUrp1BUgu_45FhRhQrV2B9RNel1FIOiWX_uQ5a75VwnLiwY3ZzXNJ_tffNfIBm75YK5mnp19Rov3LwhDkHVXb19pRtllIth6E1J67BFnGQFvrFxwFqGdY&c=fnPUt3yemJMYMHqlsyuupxViM681YwjK1Y_GrefAbhfbnObiO-2mpg==&ch=mKyJIAA0Qi4ZrMtP6-q4I5yIP0JqkH2oDhYy8wGCUoUsYFJEpWVpJg==
https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001JAVRsErW4xI5P4RKmuaGFScOSisMclO1vlUPjAs4YkPnHc6NvSHgi76EmxjtLeLTArj0GEdi5cLajGeyHCtnndt06NyT4PG-G6o4s3ZMq-RpJD4uLPEyYET6nUy7DzOI5nR0cl00gowP56kppCCZaMpsVWNTZsFqjgAcVV5aW9HqjeURx2yK0gChaCqhCAl4h2ASmBKNOxPA33DPYzfMUVRGc7q66JKJ5v1UxARoH4s=&c=fnPUt3yemJMYMHqlsyuupxViM681YwjK1Y_GrefAbhfbnObiO-2mpg==&ch=mKyJIAA0Qi4ZrMtP6-q4I5yIP0JqkH2oDhYy8wGCUoUsYFJEpWVpJg==
https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001JAVRsErW4xI5P4RKmuaGFScOSisMclO1vlUPjAs4YkPnHc6NvSHgizkgJmQTNFLa09XpDwSs-OQyA154x_zgFZ4CvMy7xxqGVzOcD8xr-65pPt8qv0GXVVCBeDGL1IpT45sR9SBy5hR8AhhGB_5w-D0RmQWPxNhfMCrB3WgmQwkyAS4NG7dLrYTyrx5IwaawdvbQOAdsT6ML2BWtjWSKiee-Q-GNd3-7F4H_5sWzAPA=&c=fnPUt3yemJMYMHqlsyuupxViM681YwjK1Y_GrefAbhfbnObiO-2mpg==&ch=mKyJIAA0Qi4ZrMtP6-q4I5yIP0JqkH2oDhYy8wGCUoUsYFJEpWVpJg==
https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001JAVRsErW4xI5P4RKmuaGFScOSisMclO1vlUPjAs4YkPnHc6NvSHgixhEqvqCM-HkZ1RmnKkFAWtZiwiDd1RKKS96So7fgXw3_prBmpw6Negb94dSG81qPK-7dZfxCe7slN8X1-Ym7Of7MBa7BE3T9LM3vQG36w1S75d2ugUONyt3OGF6cNwrGLRAOdI0F7-iwznZ2gziNYmR9cGTXw83iXJEmKTbxyKTgb6OLhq7hLsNtmKaZ7BgC85tkM6BcRvSdU9BGz_h2mbB8LKZ0q4h3xsoOEFP-n0Gxy3iB9nNHoSVSU_sDgoNYUht1CkNlMV-kSkUyYw7oUjbOoMBdlA1oYTblOSimEXkysXUp1C_vxT5UXUX4rZw_9xzH7YDhAMfOpKYSGMiLWMgdY8_MbVZ0ysKob6M-zNcBirURu7v3xwNN--p4v76d8ug0OCylYTvMErVOkYjlMBJNe7yi-R73vZO2iXGFskYGJ-Z2HZZEpkwON57Bf6YAHFZpzLqe6woA4WxlE3xLhbo9WJPCGFUaDnWKeEzJSZIBoYa7NZu0jQMhwYhcnIbBxa6rvdumTsni9phCmoP2S8u162McZureTe8DfXAbRwCkg9UfD1afN3a9DKiAqLYE4Y1tcBkOrTePXDtDeaAgRfgghGNQiLUQHHF_DhcPrbiJ_yhLKF4XwBZGjjmIZ5IKRsx8o4_v_cgA-PwtxsvBWdIAhrWi9oIZXht_3-uVwu0cGFk2s7BF9w91WAhGaEYsctgPF5BKWhc&c=fnPUt3yemJMYMHqlsyuupxViM681YwjK1Y_GrefAbhfbnObiO-2mpg==&ch=mKyJIAA0Qi4ZrMtP6-q4I5yIP0JqkH2oDhYy8wGCUoUsYFJEpWVpJg==


If the IRS website will not allow you to file a Form 990-N

The electronic filing system for the Form 990-N (e-Postcard) may reject a council’s return if: (1) the 
council’s EIN has been revoked for failing to file for three consecutive years; (2) the council’s EIN has 
recently been reinstated; (3) it is a new council; or (4) the council is not on the Supreme Council’s Group 
Exemption List (updated continually by the Knights of Columbus Legal Department). If you are unable to 
e-file, please contact the Legal Department by email at tax.ein@kofc.org. You can also contact the IRS 
customer service at 1-877-829-5500.

Information Available on IRS Website

We suggest you visit the IRS home page for tax-exempt organizations. It is an excellent resource for council officers 

who have questions or need information regarding their federal tax obligations: https://www.irs.gov/charities-non-

profits

We also suggest you visit the IRS web page explaining the annual electronic filing requirement for small exempt 

organizations:

https://www.irs.gov/charities-non-profits/annual-electronic-filing-requirement-for-small-exempt-

organizations-form-990-n-e-postcard

More information is available on the Knights of Columbus website. Sign in under “Officers” and click on the “Forms” 

tab. By clicking on the icon next to “Form 990 Information” you will find a detailed memorandum on tax compliance, 

along with attachments.

Compliance Guide for Tax Exempt Organizations

In addition to the annual filing requirement, each council is responsible for conducting its affairs in a manner that is 

consistent with what is expected of tax-exempt organizations. Failure to do so may result in a council losing its tax-

exempt status. In this regard, councils may wish to consult an IRS publication entitled Compliance Guide for Tax 

Exempt Organizations, which provides helpful guidance:

https://www.irs.gov/pub/irs-pdf/p4221nc.pdf

Conclusion

If you have questions relating to your council’s tax reporting obligations, please contact 
the Knights of Columbus Legal Department by email at tax.ein@kofc.org

Additional materials relating to United States federal tax compliance as well as many 
other topics affecting your council or assembly can be found on the Officers’ Desk 
Reference (ODR). For a username and password to the ODR, please contact Customer 
Service at 1-800-380-9995.

mailto:tax.ein@kofc.org
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The Lenten season is well underway, with Palm Sunday, Holy Week, and 

Easter less than the end of the month. I am looking for an Honor Guard 

for Chrism Mass at the Cathedral of St. Joseph in Burlington. The Mass 

starts at 11:00 AM. Sir Knights should arrive by 10:30 A.M. Archbishop 

Coyne will be celebrating the Mass. Please let me know if you can make 

it by the March 29th.   

you on who will be attending so I may plan accordingly. The So Burlington assembly will be 

providing Coffee and donuts for delegates' arrival, and lunch at noon with a soup and 

sandwich meat platter. The price is $10.00 a person. Because this is an official 4th Degree 

function, it is requested the Assemblies support the cost for their Navigator and Delegate. The 

uniform for the day is the new official uniform or tuxedo with social baldric. Reminder, we will 

be submitting 3 applications for District Master for the next 2 years. 

Confirmations and first communion will be starting up. Please check with your Pastor on your 

regional date. Now is the time to start getting your regional Honor Guards ready. That’s just a 

great way to show off the 4th degree uniform. Buy explosion in the 4th degree this will be a 

great opportunity to get new members into the order. 

The 4th Degree Exemplification will be on April 13, 2024, at Christ the King Parish, Rutland, 

VT. need your completed Form 4 by April 1st. Have you submitted your Assembly Ad? The 

126th State Convention will take place April 26-28 at the Stowe Flake Mountain Resort in 

Stowe. I am requesting assistance as Color Guard and Honor Guard for the opening and 

closing ceremonies and the Mass. 

Faithful Navigators to get to know your Grand Knights or their Grand Knights you know get to 

know what their activities are how to share information you know whether it’s a phone call in 

person meeting just a quick e-mail saying hey you know we’re here we’re available I know you 

have an account an activity coming up can we be there for you guys you know just share that 

information and as we all hear communicate that’s the best ways that we can assist them is 

through communication and it makes sure that you convey to them what the 4th degree as far 

as an honor guard or color course would be ideal for Iran had indicated you know eucharistic 

processions helping with the animals at the council members funerals whatnot so make sure 

you’re providing that availability to them as ideas that that that we can become more visible to 

the community exclaim.

Faithful Navigators to assign a sure knight at each feeder council. They’re members there it 

should be an easy no-brainer and then that person should be your recruiter full-time recruiter 

at that council. Asking those third-degree members to join but don’t stop there tell them why 

you joined the 4th degree and about all the great patriotic programs that the assembly does tell 

them 



about color core maybe they would be interested in that you winna try to find a niche that they’d 

be interested in and then they’d go oh yeah I’d like to join that you know and beyond that take 

them to some of these programs show them what we do and try to you know really convince 

them to join us so not out of the remote possibility visits defeater councils by the master by the 

Admiral who’s usually our recruiting a guy in the assembly. faithful navigators and their sternite 

reps and the councils these people with the process right through to the exemplification and 

then getting them active in the assemblies those are big important things to me and I think the 

best way for us to be even more successful than we’ve been is try to employ a face-to-face kind 

of tactics in your recruiting.

Please join me in congratulating Supreme Master Michael McCusker in his upcoming full-time 

role as Supreme Master.  Effective March 4, SM Michael will be moving to New Haven to begin 

his full-time position as Supreme Master having recently retired from his position as 

Assistant Attorney General for the State of Tennessee.

 Effective on July 1, I no longer be required to hand out a social baldric at each 

exemplification.  This means that if I may charge to make the exemplification fee you  

up to $90 I can and no longer have to cover the cost of issuing a social baldric. The baldric is 

not being eliminated; you are simply not being mandated to cover the cost out of the 

exemplification fee you collect in order to help make it more profitable for the district master to 

hold an exemplification.  This is the only motivation behind this change. Along with the changes 

to the Laws and Rules of the Fourth Degree removing the social baldric which will be published 

soon, you will see language codifying the authorization of a name badge on the right breast of 

the uniform ONLY in social settings. There will no longer be a newsletter requirement for Star 

Assembly.

The script is complete for the revised exemplification; a 2nd test of the new 

exemplification is scheduled for March 2nd. Stay tuned for updates to come thereafter. The 

Supreme Assembly is scheduled for Sep 6,7,8 in New Haven, so therefore expect a Provincial 

Meeting sometime in October of this year.

125th Anniversary Mass and exemplification is scheduled at St Patrick's Cathedral in New York 

City with Cardinal Dolan on February 22, 2025.  This is an event you might want to be a part of 

and I provide you with this advance notification so you might place it on your calendars.

God Bless our great Order, our troops, and the United States of America.

Vivat Jesus,

Sir Knight David A. Ely Sr. District Master 



I’m hosting an Exemplification of the Patriotic Degree on April 13th, 2024 at Christ the King Parish, 66 
S Main St, Rutland, VT 05701

Candidates who have achieved their Knighthood Degree and whose application has been approved by 

the Assembly are invited to be elevated to the Patriotic Degree. Families are welcome and encouraged to 

attend the Mass and banquet. Mass will be held following the edification.

Registration 11:00 a.m. - 12:30 p.m. 

Exemplification Ceremony 1:00 p.m. – 2:30 p.m. 

Photo Opportunity 2:30 p.m.-3:30 p.m. 

ASSEMBLE FOR MASS 3:45 pm 

Mass 4:00 pm – 5:00 pm 

RECEPTION/SOCIAL HOUR 5:15 PM 

BANQUET 6:00 PM

PRESENTATION OF CERTIFICATES 7:00 PM 

HOST FN – On Honoree REMARKS: 8:00

DM VICE SUPREME MASTER

STATE DEPUTY 8:15 PM

CLOSING PRAYER 8:30 PM 

CLOSING SONG - 8:45 PM

A women’s perspective ** Banquet attire expectation is formal dress. 

Women’s Activities 12:00 P.m. - 2:30 p.m. 

Fourth Degree members are encouraged to attend. Sir Knights with the Fourth-Degree uniform are asked 

to participate in the Honor Guard for the Exemplification and Mass.

Sponsors and Faithful Navigators should accompany their candidates. Do not allow a candidate to attend 

the degree alone.

Candidates must have a current third-degree membership card in their possession as it will be checked. 

The celebration of Mass is an essential part of the degree. All candidates and families are encouraged to 

participate.

Dress for candidates and 4th Degree members: Black or dark (blue or grey) business suit with black socks 

and black shoes, white dress shirt (no button-down collars or French cuffs), and tie. A black tuxedo is 

optional but if worn, it must be worn with a white pleated tuxedo shirt with a lay-down collar (no ruffles 

or French collars) a black bow tie, and cummerbund (no vests). 



We are honored to have active-duty Military personnel and encourage them to wear their dress 

uniform. If you are full-time police and firefighters may wear a Class A or dress uniform.  A candidate 

who is also a priest or deacon may wear clerical attire

REGISTRATION:

Fourth Degree Membership (Form 4)

The Registrar must receive a completed Form 4 Fourth Degree Membership Document for each 

candidate. 

1. New member’s membership number & signature

2. Proposer signature & membership number

3. Certification by the Financial Secretary of the applicant’s council

4. Faithful Navigator & Faithful Comptroller signature of Assembly he is joining.

• The exemplification fee is set at $70 per candidate by Supreme. 

Candidate meal is no charge. Guest meals are $35.00

Candidates who have achieved their Knighthood Degree and whose application has been approved by 

the Assembly are invited to be elevated to the Patriotic Degree. Families are welcome and encouraged 

to attend the Mass and banquet. Mass will be held following the exemplification. right now, we're just 

taking form 4 and adds. All ads go to David A. Ely II at Davidely1986@gmail.com. No PFD files for you 

because I have to cut and paste them into the program book. The cutoff date for Form 4 is April 5 2024 

and how many, Guest for the meals 

Mail all copies of Form 4 – Fourth Degree Membership Document (properly signed), along with a check 

(payable to Vermont District Master) for your $70 Exemplification fee and requests for additional guest 

meal tickets to:  

If you have any questions, feel free to contact David at 802-862-

5109 or email ElyFamily6@aol.com 

mailto:Davidely1986@gmail.com
mailto:ElyFamily6@aol.com












                                  
                  

                                    
                    

              

WHAT DOES IT TAKE TO WIN?

• Ingenuity 

• Perseverance

• Thinking Outside the box

• Game plan

• Communications

• Believe in yourself

• Cooperation

INGENUITY – Novel ideas bring about results. Think of a fishing trip where 

the fish haven’t been biting. Changing the bait/lure might work. Example: 

Have a conversation with a prospect with a smart phone, tablet or laptop in 

hand. Walk the prospect through kofc.org/joinus and answer his questions. 

Ask if now he feels comfortable joining the Knight of Columbus.

PERSEVERANCE – Sometimes it takes a few sessions to explain what the 

Knights do before your prospect joins. Remember the prospect is most 

likely evaluating you as to your knowledge and sincerity. Asking for his help 

on one of the Council projects could convince him of your sincerity.

THINKING OUSIDE THE BOX – Women have a strong influence over men. 

Invite one or two to attend one of your meetings. Ask for input on where the 

Knights should apply their resources. Invite them back to provide feedback 

on their 



thoughts. This would also be a good time to ask the husband to join and 

make a difference in the Knight’s endeavors. 

COMMUNICATIONS – It’s fourth down and your favorite football team is 

down by 1 with 30 seconds left play. What’s you game plan? Your team 

doesn’t believe they can pull off the win, but you do! Compare this to you 

lackluster recruiting efforts. You need only one recruit to get our team into 

the spirit of winning. You could pull your best recruiters together and go for 

the win.  Make sure the team operates together with no one player left 

alone.

COMMUNICATIONS – Getting the word out to everyone is where success 

lies. There’s the church bulletin, the State Newsletter, the Council 

Webpage, the Council newsletter. Whatever your message, you must use 

eye catching words/phrases, pictures, color, and symbols. In other words, 

get the attention of the reader.

BELIEVE IN YOURSELF -  We all have special talent’s that need to be 

recognized. For some it’s speaking, for others it’s writing, counseling, 

coordinating, drawing, etc. Once you discover the talents you have in your 

council you can develop momentum. One example is the two-man recruiting 

team. Composing the team with one who is outgoing and the other shy, but 

caring can make a difference in the pitch and reception of one’s potential to 

benefit the council’s goals.

COOPERATION – No man is an island! Sharing oneself with others, 

delegation of authority, volunteering, participating, and leading, with all 

focusing on goals demands cooperation.

So, the question remains – do you want to win! Doles the council sense the 

urgency of bringing on board one new member before the State 

Conference?









Worthy Brothers,

I hope this letter finds you well.  I wanted to drop you a quick note and remind you that as your 

Council's do all of the excellent programs you all typically do , not to forget to submit them to me as you 

complete them. This will allow you to get all of your info down as you complete it and have it still fresh 

in your mind. Use the Form # STSP to record info and PLEASE submit a separate write up and 

pictures to increase your chances of winning an award at the State Convention. We don't do programs 

to get praise or recognition , but is nice when we are rewarded for the good deeds we do. The cutoff for 

submissions to me is March 31 2024, The State judging committee will be meeting in the first week of 

April to determine the winners in each category.

Please mail to me if possible , e-mail is OK as well , but I only have a black & white laser printer and 

you won't get as nice a presentation. I will accept ALL submissions for any award submissions in the 4 

categories:

  -FAITH

  -FAMILY

  -COMMUNITY

  -LIFE

There are forms attached for Blessed Michael McGivney-Chaplain of the year award and I will also be 

accepting nominations for Family of the Year and Knight of the Year as well , these forms are attached 

as well.. I think each Council should have no problem having a nomination for all 3 of those categories, 

as all of your Councils certainly have a Worthy Chaplain , Brother Knight and Family , which easily 

meet those criteria. The forms are simple and pictures and testimonials certainly help.

Also, your FS should submit to me the longest continuous serving Brother from your Council so that he 

can be recognized . This award is for continuous service , not First Degree date.

Please remember that the Star Council requirements for this Fraternal year, they are:

Columbian Award –  for the Programs you all do ,reported on Form# SP-7 by June 30. Categories 

listed above and complete 4 programs in each category , 16 total required , Featured programs  = 2 

points each

McGivney Award – for Membership . 5% increase over last years member number on your roster.

Founders Award – for Insurance . No quota this year , Council must participate in at least 2 Online or in 

person approved Insurance benefit informational meetings . Must have 7 members in 

attendance. New- Council must submit form # 11077 .

Safe Environment training - Required for specified leadership positions: Grand Knight , Community , 

Program and Family Directors. This applies to Columbian and State Awards , please make sure you 

are compliant to be considered.

Also , Form #365 Service Program Personnel report and Form #1728 Annual Survey for Fraternal 

Activity must be submitted and all assessments paid to Supreme and State Councils.

Please submit your awards for consideration , it is not too early , Good Luck and Vivat Jesus!

Fraternally ,

Bill LaCroix

State Program Director / State Warden / DD#3

644 Church Rd.

Colchester , VT 05446

802-881-2748

blacroix1@comcast.net

mailto:blacroix1@comcast.net
















RSVP Vocations

On Saturday June 1,2024 Seminarian Luan Van Tran is scheduled to be ordained as a 

Transitional Deacon. Please pray for him. In other news Seminarians Giang Vu and An 

Hong Dinh have transferred to another Diocese they are no longer seminarians for the 

Burlington Diocese..They are still Seminarians.

Keep the faith alive by supporting our seminarians and postulants. As the strong right 
arm of the church, the Knights of Columbus are committed to providing moral, financial 
and spiritual support to future priests and religious at all stages of their formation.
The Knights of Columbus stand in solidarity with our priests and religious. Through this 
program, council and parish families will raise funds to support seminarians in their area. 
For every $500 given to an individual, the Supreme Council will refund the council or 
assembly $100. The maximum refund a council or assembly can receive is $400 per 
individual supported. 

The intent of RSVP is to demonstrate support for individual seminarians. RSVP support is 

not solely financial aid, and councils are asked not to base their support on the financial 

needs of the seminarian. All seminarians are worthy of support through RSVP by virtue 

of the fact that they are discerning a religious vocation, not because of their financial 

situation.

Please remember that with RSVP, Knights provide more than financial support; 

members write letters to the seminarians or postulants, sponsor dinners for them, 

invite them to join the council and, most importantly, pray for vocations.

I ask that all of our councils work with me as your State Vocations Director to ensure 
the proper and complete implementation of the RSVP program to ensure that every 
seminarian sponsored by the diocese is included in the RSVP program. 

Please contact me for information on a seminarian or seminarians to support or men 
and women who are novices or postulants in religious orders or religious communities.
You can E-mail me at gfbean44@yahoo.com Or call at 862-8581. Also if you have given 
financial support to a seminarian for the year (July 1, 2023- June 30, 2024) and have not 
sent me a copy, please send me a copy of form 2863 (RSVP form) .
                  
”Vocations are Everybody's Business” Pray for Vocations.

Vivat Jesus
Jerry Bean, PSD, FDM
State Vocations Director





Dear Brother Knights,

There have been many changes and additions to the Knights portfolio of products in the last year.  This 

has occurred because of the input from members, relayed along by your dedicated field force of agents, 

to Supreme.  Many more exciting and effective enhancements are forthcoming.  

These developments within the Order are coming at a time when many changes are also happening in 

the realm of finances and taxes.  As was the case before, the Knights are well positioned to serve the 

members in their needs.  It’s just a matter of reviewing with each individual member their specific 

program for retirement planning and protection.

Our mutual insurance company has experienced record growth for many consecutive years, with one of 

the biggest jumps in 2008-2009 when markets turned.  It is important to reassess your risk at times 

when things are in your favor.  Please consider scheduling an appointment for a confidential 

consultation.  I look forward to working with every one of you for many years to come.  Take care and 

God bless,

Dave Giuliani

david.giuliani@kofc.org

802.272.6009

Insurance Agent message

Gille Thibault , State Membership Director Ed Nuttall , Peter Smith , Nick Martell , Mike Thompsom , 
Tim Downs, Ed Malila , Roger Dickinson , Bob Klem , Mike Boivin

Please welcome our new Brother Knight 
Nick Martell , his wife Nicole , two boys 
Manson and Maddox and their 
daughter Maya.
I would like to thank our Exemplification 
Team led by Ed Malila for their 
dedication throughout the year.

St. John Paul II Council 10417 

mailto:david.giuliani@kofc.org


























Fr, Pierre E. Boivin Council #5041

Morrisville
"On January 26, 2024 Knights of Columbus Council #5041 held its biggest fundraiser of 
the year, a silent auction and grilled steak dinner at the Crosby Center behind the Most 
Holy Name of Jesus Church in Morrisville. The sit-down dinner included: grilled steak, 
baked potato, mixed vegetables, roll and dessert. The meal was delicious, and the silent 
auction was a lot of fun!"







Milton Council 10417
We had a successful 2024 Scholarship Fund breakfast this past February after both 8:30 / 
10:30 masses
19 Brother Knights were there along with family members from prepping, cooking and 
cleanup.
We thank all who helped out and a big thank you for all who came to support the Knights 
of Columbus Scholarship Fund.







300 Club
This year’s WINNERS, Thank you to all who participated.

WEEK #1  12/16/2023 # DRAWN NAME Council #

$100.00 219 Gibbons Council 2285 2285

$75.00 17 Jose Gove 10535

$50.00 176 Bronson Council #1568 1568

WEEK #2  12/23/2023 # DRAWN NAME Council #

$100.00 146 Ted Barrett 7525

$75.00 97 Andrew Robbins 2832

$50.00 263 Peter Allard 297

WEEK #3  12/30/2023 # DRAWN NAME Council #

$100.00 33 William Harty 2025

$75.00 143 Lynn Brochu 1568

$50.00 284 Fr. Steven Marchand

WEEK #4  01/06/2024 # DRAWN NAME Council #

$100.00 275 William E. Lynch 9146

$75.00 274 Thomas Herbst Jr. 9146

$50.00 6 Patrick Byrne 399

WEEK #5  01/13/2024 # DRAWN NAME Council #

$100.00 295 James Read 2284

$75.00 241 Joseph Kelly 399

$50.00 256 Robert Roy 2284

WEEK #6  01/20/2024 # DRAWN NAME Council #

$100.00 66 Jim & Rose Michael 279

$75.00 74 Douglas Parr 10241

$50.00 65 Bill LaCroix 279

WEEK #7  01/27/2024 # DRAWN NAME Council #

$100.00 63 Lt Col Richard L.Shea 279

$75.00 12 Nick & Cindy Conti 399

$50.00 2 Chris Bartlett 5041



Brother Knights;

HAVE A BLESSED & HAPPY EASTER !!!!

I thank you for all of your articles and making this newsletter a success.

I ask that all of the District Deputies and Grand Knights to PLEASE forward 

this newsletter to all of your councils and members.

Send all articles to noelmaurice2@gmail.com

NEXT ISSUE WILL BE April 1, 2024  

WEEK #8  
02/03/2024 # DRAWN NAME Council #

$100.00 115 Christopher Braves 4684

$75.00 28 Keith Billado 10830

$50.00 107 Frank Pietryka 2946

WEEK #9  
02/10/2024 # DRAWN NAME Council #

$100.00 221 Steve Haupt 7810

$75.00 243 Stanley Baranowski 421

$50.00 228 Rod Cousino 10535

WEEK #10  
02/17/2024 # DRAWN NAME Council #

$100.00 272 Armand Auclair 2610

$75.00 254 Maurice F. Noel 421

$50.00 60 David Shepard 1568

WEEK #11  
02/24/2024 # DRAWN NAME Council #

$100.00 212 Charles Brown 7525

$75.00 30 Elijah LaChance, Esq 232

$50.00 7 Peter Nero 917

mailto:noelmaurice2@gmail.com
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